‘Humboldt County Resource Conservation District

5630 South Broadway Eureka, CA 95503 .

Thane (707) 442-6058 Exl. 5
hered@yahoo.com

October 22,2018

Mr. Ryan Sundberg, Chairperson
Board of Supervisors

County of Humboldt

825 Fifth Street

Eureka, CA 95501

RE:  Humboldt County Resource Conservation District Board of Directors: Letter of Support for the
‘Reappointment of Dariel Cohoon and James Renner & Resignation of Hugo Klopper

Dear Chairman Sundberg and Honorable Members of the Board:

The Humboldt County Resource Conservation District (HCRCD) is a Special District established under
Division 9 of the California Resources Code to work with private landowners to conserve and protect
natural resources on private lands in the county. Under Division 9, Section 93 17, members of the HCRCD
Board of Directors are appointed by the Board of Supervisors to serve a four-year term.

The purpose of this letter is to notify you that the terms of three current HCRCD Directors will expire at
the end of November. Two directors, Directors Cohoon and Renner, have indicated their willingness to
serve another term. Director Klopper has submitted his resignation from the Board of Directors, effective
October 22, 2018, and therefore this letter is to also advise you of a vacancy on the Humboldt County
Resource Conservation District (HCRCD) Board. Each of these Directors has brought valuable
knowledge, leadership, experience, and a commitment to serving landowners in Humboldt County
through the work of the District and their service is greatly appreciated.

This letter, written by action of the HCRCD Board, transmits the unanimous support of the Board for the
re-appointment of Directors Cohoon and Renner. A letter of recommendation for 2 new appointment to
replace Direct Kloppers seat on the HCRCD Board is provided under separate cover.

Director Cohoon is a long-time resident of Humboldt County with expertise private forest management,
Director Renner is one of the founding Directors of the Humboldt County Resource Conservation and has
over 40 years of experience operating a dairy in Loleta. Both directors meet the qualifications to serve on
the HCRCD Board. They are local landowners who clearly understand local resource issues and have
strong leadership abilities.

We encourage your favorable consideration and ask that the Board of Supervisors take action to reappoint
Directors Cohoon and Renner to another four-year term. If you wish any additional information, please
don’t hesitate to contact Jill Demers, Executive Director at 442-6058 x 5. -
Sincerely,

m, Secretary

Board of Directors, Humboldt County Resource Conservation District

Attachments:
Letters Requesting Re-Appointment: Cohoon and Renner



